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  “Alis grave nil”

St.Michaels Village Community Group  

www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of Meeting held  on

       Monday 5th November 2012  At London Beach 7.30 p.m.

Present: Ken Mulholland, Rob Solly, Andrew Bennett, Lorna Mulholland, Sandra Sutters,  Mike Dewdney,, Trevor Bingham, Barbara Misselbrook, Rev. Eileen Harrop, Rosemary Dayborn, Raymond Crawfurd
Apologies:   James Entwistle, Liz Entwistle,Parveen Goyal, Priyanka Goyal,  Jean Curteis, David Curteis,

Canon Lindsay Roberts Rosie Dewdney

Tribute to Ian Foreman whose funeral took place today

Ken reflected on what an emotional day it had been. Seven years ago when the idea of a community group arose, Ian was an enthusiastic founder member. He missed few of the meetings which were then held in The Crown. Ken spoke of the unveiling of the Village sign, when Ian supplied a butchers hook on a long pole in case the fabric covering the sign got stuck – which of course it did.  He was a helpful, solid and unassuming guy.

Rev. Eileen said that although she had only met him recently she thought the turn out at the church showed how much respected he was in the village.  He was a man who did not lead with a loud voice.

Minutes of last meeting:  The only matter arising was the date for the Mayors Social gathering at his house was Tuesday 13th November. The minnutes were agreed and signed.

Finances: The Treasurer  reported that we currently have £2000.00 in the savings account and

when payments had been processed for the refurbishment of the Christmas tree, the advertising flyers, plants for the point and the granite slab for the Jubilee plaque there would be £746.67 left in the current account.

Projects:

Jubilee Tree

The ceremony was very successful.  The weather co-operated and was sunny.  A guard has been installed.  Now waiting to hear from the monumental mason that the granite slab is ready and that the plaque can be affixed.  Thanks were given to the organisers of the party, and complements to Jean for her wonderful baking.

'St Michaels Memories'

Colin Young has given us his book on a memory stick, and the work of editing can now begin.

Village Noticeboard.  

The board is to be installed in about one months time.  It was proposed that the community group covers the cost of installation as a token of  recognition of Liz & Jamie’s generous purchase.   A vote was taken which was carried unanimously.

Website Advertising

We need to sell more advertising space on the website and new sponsors are sought.  The one-of  cost was agreed as £50 per advert . Trevor will create the artworks and format them correctly for the website. .

Village Hall AGM 3rd December 2012 at 7 p.m.

An advert is being placed in the paper regarding this event.  All are welcome, and if anyone wishes to volunteer to serve on the committee, please come along to the meeting.

Preparation for Community Group AGM  (14th January 2013)

Nominations for positions needed.  Accounts will need to be audited. Rob and Mike to take this task on again.

Dance

Tickets still need to be sold  There are about 40 places left.  

Christmas Switch on

Many items on the check list have now been completed, and all others allocated.

Ken will now update the  Christmas Activity Planning list & distribute in the next week or so.

Most of the flyers and Village Hall survey forms have been handed out for distribution.

Church 150th anniversary  Tenterden Museum will be putting on an exhibition to celebrate this anniversay, for three months in the summer of 2013.  They would like contributions for this exhibition.  The church are proposing to have a 'Son et luminere' .  They have a script but need to add the last 20 years.  Contibutions and information for this to go to Eileen please.  They would also like to involve the school, and invite them to make a pictorial 'Bayeux Tapestry' type display.

AOB

· Rob suggested that we organise a permanent tribute for Ian.  The suggestion was made that the bench in front of the post office be replaced and have a plaque on it.  This to be carried forward to the New Year. 

· Rev Eileen said that the Parish News was going to be writing a tribute to Ian.

· Raymond spoke of the Celebrations for the 150th anniversary.  Flower arrangers are needed, The Museum is to have a 3 month exhibiton and would welcome contributions.  The Son et Luminere would like ideas and events from 1963 to current date so they can update their script.  Next spring they will be casting for voices to read the script.  Anyone with a Kentish Accent please apply.

Next Meeting: Next meeting  is scheduled for Monday  10 December at 7.30, London Beach

